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May 29, 2018 
 
 
Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW 
P.O. Box 47250  
Olympia, Washington  98504-7250 

RE:  Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Can’t Stop Moving, LLC 
Commission Staff’s Request to Cancel Payment Plan 
Docket TV-170293 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

On May 1, 2017, the commission assessed a $51,900 penalty for safety related violations of Washington 
Administrative Code (WAC) 480-15-100, WAC 480-15-560, and WAC 480-15-570 against Can’t Stop 
Moving, LLC. On June 19, 2017, the commission reduced the penalty to $25,400 and suspended 
$15,400 of the $25,400 penalty for two years which left $10,000 due and payable. The commission 
approved a payment plan on July 5, 2017, allowing the company to pay the $10,000 owed in twenty 
monthly payments of $500 each. The plan stipulated that if the company failed to pay any installment in 
a timely manner, the unpaid balance and the $15,400 suspended portion of the penalty would both 
become immediately due and payable.  
 
To date, Can’t Stop Moving, LLC has made nine of the 11 payments due. Of the nine payments made 
three have been timely. The other six payments were between one and 22 days late. The April 16, 2018, 
payment is now more than 30 days past due and the May 15, 2018, payment has yet to be received by 
the commission. Staff requests the commission enforce Order 02 and require Can’t Stop Moving, LLC 
to immediately pay the unpaid balance of $4,500 as well as the $15,400 suspended portion.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Mathew Perkinson, Motor Carrier Safety Manager, 
Transportation Safety by email at Mathew.perkinson@utc.wa.gov or by telephone at (360) 664-1236. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mathew Perkinson 
Motor Carrier Safety Manager, Transportation Safety 
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